[image: ]DEPARTMENT OF ADMINISTRATIVE SERVICES
Milwaukee County
Aaron Hertzberg 	• Director, Administrative Services
Celia Benton	• Economic Development Director
	

MEMO

To: Milwaukee County Board of Supervisors

Date: May 6, 2024

Re: File No. 24-470 and Budget Amendment #22


This is supplemental information to File No. 24-470. File 24-470 is a response to Amendment #39 of the 2024 Adopted Budget. Amendment #39 requested that a report be submitted to the County Board of Supervisors by the May 2024 cycle regarding terminating the support of the Charles Allis Art Museum. 

In the 2024 Adopted Budget there is another amendment that requests a report on all culturals, Amendment #22. The text of that amendment reads as follows:

“The 2024 Budget includes $84.1 million from the new 0.4% Sales Tax approved in 2023. This increase in revenue allows for additional investment in capital investment and program support. The cultural organizations that receive county support have seen stagnant or decreased support through previously negotiated agreements. The Department of Administrative Services, working in conjunction with the Department of Parks Recreation and Culture, will explore opportunities to review the current funding agreements to determine if they are sustainable for both the cultural institution and the County. To the extent that additional investment is needed, a more wholistic approach should be recommended rather than policymakers reviewing singular requests for additional support or modifications to current funding agreements. Any recommendations to modify the current cultural agreements should align with the County’s mission and vision.”

The current report makes note of the County's strategy with our cultural partners, but unlike our other culturals there is no agreement with the County for these museums. Without an agreement, there are more opportunities to consider a range of options for the future of the museums. 

Due to the number of agreements and cultural partnerships that need to be reviewed to respond to the request in Amendment #22, it is anticipated that the report will be ready for the July 2024 cycle. 
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